Ottawa, Canada K1A 0A2

March 12, 2009

The Reverend Cheol Soon Park
The Presbyterian Church in Canada
50 Wynford Drive
Toronto, Ontario
M3C 1J7

Dear Mr. Park:

On behalf of the Right Honourable Stephen Harper, I would like to acknowledge receipt of your correspondence of February 12 regarding the situation in the Middle East.

You may be assured that your comments, offered on behalf of the Presbyterian Church in Canada, have been carefully reviewed. I have taken the liberty of forwarding a copy of your letter to the Honourable Lawrence Cannon, Minister of Foreign Affairs, to whom your comments will also be of interest.

Thank you for writing to the Prime Minister.

Yours sincerely,

M. Brederon

M. Bredeson

Executive Correspondence Officer

